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CHAT 

 
6:52 PM from Jeremy Warneke: Hi, everyone, who is Owner? 
 
6:53 PM from Jeremy Warneke: Yeah, Al. 
 
7:00 PM from Edit Shkreli: Yes, please MUTE yourself unless you are speaking.  
Otherwise, we will not be able to hear whoever is speaking. 
 
7:02 PM from Edit Shkreli: someone is typing, and we can hear you type 
 
7:09 PM from Cristina Calderon-BXDA: Yes 
 
from Christian Amato: looks fine 
 
from Mariel De La Cruz, NYC Comptroller: Hey All, 
 
7:10 PM from Mariel De La Cruz, NYC Comptroller: It is Mariel De La Cruz from 
the NYC Comptrollers office. 
 
7:11 PM from Terence Miller: Hi all. This is Terence Miller from the Public 
Advocate's office 
 
7:12 PM from Farrah Rubin: I'm here but cant hear anything I will use my phone. 
This is Farrah Rubin from Councilman Gjonaj's Office 
 
7:18 PM from Christian Amato: Have you been off? 
 
7:21 PM from Veronica Castro:  Jeremy you should unmute the board members on 
phones in case they want to ask questions. 
 
7:22 PM from Jeremy Warneke: Everyone please reach out to Chris versus me as 
much as possible while the meeting is in progress. Chris will inform me of what he 
needs to. 
 
from Veronica Castro:  Board members can use the chat for questions or to let you 
know they have a questions. 
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from Veronica Castro: we did it for another meeting and it worked nicely 
 
7:24 PM from Paula Creary: suggestion- maybe callers could send Jeremy (or Chris) a text if 
they want to ask a question versus unmuting them? 
 
from Jeremy Warneke: Chris, first please. 
 
7:25 PM from Debby K: I like that suggestion Paula 
 
7:26 PM from Dr Vanessa Salcedo: 718-220-2020 
 
from Dr Vanessa Salcedo: www.uchcbronx.org 
 
7:27 PM from Jeremy Warneke: Anyone else have a question. Final call. 
 
7:30 PM from Edit Shkreli: Thank you Dr. Salcedo. 
 
7:31 PM from Jeremy Warneke: state Senator Gustavo Rivera is speaking next. 
 
7:37 PM from Edit Shkreli: I have a question 
 
from Jeremy Warneke: K. 
 
from Dr Vanessa Salcedo: Thank you! 
 
7:38 PM from Joanne Rubino: Thank you Mark 
 
7:40 PM from Jeremy Warneke: K. Al. 
 
7:42 PM from Jeremy Warneke: K. 
 
7:46 PM from Yahay Obeid: we need to start opening up. And yes please don’t forget the 
landlords.  
 
7:47 PM from Edit Shkreli: Durrell, have you tried Stew Leonard's? 
 
7:49 PM from Debby K: Edit... they dont always have... they did not have it on tuesday at Stew 
 
7:50 PM from Farrah Rubin: Our office number 718-931-1721  mgjonaj@council.nyc.gov; 
frubin@council.nyc.gov Councilman Gjonaj 
 
from Edit Shkreli: Ah. I don't go often to Stew but I know they have been pretty good.  Thanks 
Debby. 
 
7:51 PM from Yahay Obeid: Is it price gouging if they are making 30% profit ? Had the 99 cent 
store tell me they are not price gouging if they are making 30% profit. They showed me the 
receipts  
 
from Debby K: They may have it 1 day... and not the next... but you will see it on social media 
 
from Debby K: Yahay... they can only do a 10% mark up 
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from Chris Kirka: Everything is gouging if it passes 10% 
 
7:55 PM from Diana Finch: Yes, Diana Finch frm Bronx Park East Assoc agreeing w J Menta's 
comment.  We shut down for NY and the USA, so NY and the USA have to make this shutdown 
survivable for everyone.  The government, especially the federal government, has the resources 
to support the people through this. They must give it to us and not to Amazon, Shake Shack, 
billionaire investors, etc. 
 
7:56 PM from Jeremy Warneke: As per Al, this is the last question. 
 
8:04 PM from Jeremy Warneke: Any uypdates on bail reform? 
 
from Jeremy Warneke: This question is from a Board Member. 
 
8:05 PM from Edit Shkreli: I have a question 
 
8:07 PM from Caitlyn: Hi everyone! This is Caitlyn from Senator Rivera's office. My direct line 
while we are out of the office is 484-604-0290. You can also contact me via email at 
cbest@nysenate.gov, if you need assistance with anything. Our unemployment webinar 
information: Tuesday, May 5th at 5PM-6:30PM. Watch LIVE on 
Facebook.com/Hon.Gustavo.Rivera or register to participate on Zoom at 
https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN__4EG7QIHRbuzoPhYwVXaAg. 
 
8:08 PM from Edit Shkreli: Jeremy, would you please read out my question: Existing tests are 
not accurate. I am assuming that antibody tests will be inaccurate as well. Therefore, how safe 
can we really feel when the tests do become widely available?  
 
8:09 PM from Edit Shkreli: One of my best friends lives in South Korea.  They are not widely 
tested unlike what the media reports. 
 
8:12 PM from Debby K: Being we wont hear from the reps... can the Reps post  info in chat 
 
from Dr Vanessa Salcedo: HI Edit, current testing are PCR which pretty accurate but its not as 
quick and of course a limiting factor is how the sample is collected. Antibody test we are trying 
to interpret the result what does it mean.  We dont know that yet 
 
8:13 PM from Debby K: Especially about the masks and sanitizer that Gjonaj said Farrah was 
going to talk about. 
 
8:16 PM from Dr Vanessa Salcedo: That is a great idea :)  
 
8:18 PM from Farrah Rubin: I would like to announce our next tele-town hall event is on May 
6th at 4:00 PM on Renters and Homeowners Resources with representatives from NIDC, DOF 
on Property Taxes and DEP on Sewer/Water Bills. We will post our flyer tomorrow. Every 
Thursday we will be having a food and Protective equipment giveaway at NYCHA Pelham 
Parkway Houses at 975 Waring Ave. while supplies last bring a bag. If you have any special 
requests please reach out to me directly to try to assist you. Thank you Farrah 
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8:23 PM from Caitlyn: Just to put my information again: My direct line while we are out of the 
office is 484-604-0290. You can also contact me via email at cbest@nysenate.gov. Please 
contact me with any issues, and I will see how we can help  
 
from Jeremy Warneke: last question. 
 
8:27 PM from Edit Shkreli: But you cannot really hurt the landlords (small or big). So I think 
cancel the mortgages just like they cancelled the student loans.  
 
from Edit Shkreli: for a given period of time 
 
8:34 PM from Maryanne Joyce: Hi all.  Maryanne Joyce from Senator Biaggi's office. 
Substituting in for Emilly Vasquez. Our office is also operating remotely. Staff  is available by 
email and by telephone to 718-822-2049. Senator Biaggi has done town halls on several topics, 
including on resources available for small businesses. Viewable now on Facebook.  We are 
getting lots of calls about unemployment and other issues. Please reach out if you need assistance 
or information. We put out a nightly newsletter with city and state updates and resources. If you 
are not receiving the newsletter, feel free to email me at mjoyce@nysenate.gov and we will add 
you to the list.  
 
8:36 PM from Cristina Calderon-BXDA: Office of the Bronx District Attorney- Community 
Affairs Unit    E-mail: Calderonc@bronxda.nyc.gov 
 
8:41 PM from Jeremy Warneke: Bernadette has something to say. 
 
from Jeremy Warneke: Go ahead, Bernadette. 
 
8:44 PM from Mariel De La Cruz, NYC Comptroller: Here is the resource guide 
https://comptroller.nyc.gov/newsroom/comptroller-stringer-launches-online-workshop-series-to-
expand-aid-and-opportunities-for-small-businesses-and-m-wbes-impacted-by-covid-19/ 
 
8:45 PM from Jeremy Warneke: Thanks. 
 
8:53 PM from Debby K: Jeremy... i want to mention too about the mail 
 
from Destiny Cruz: This is Destiny Cruz from the Office of Representative Alexandria Ocasio-
Cortez. Below please find the links referenced in my remarks. If you have any questions please 
contact me via email at Destiny.Cruz@mail.house.gov or 718-662-5970.with your name, address 
and point of concern:  
Stimulus Check Status Update - https://www.irs.gov/coronavirus/get-my-payment  
Apply for NYS Unemployment - https://dol.ny.gov/unemployment/unemployment-insurance-
assistance  
Fill Out the Census - https://my2020census.gov  
 
8:54 PM from Veronica Castro: I am in 10469 and our mail carrier had Covid.  A family 
quarantined with no outside contact came down with the virus. 
 
from Keith Ramsey: I do 
 
from Veronica Castro: we can go days without receiving our mail. 
 



 

Date last modified: 5/5/20 Page 5 of 5 
 

8:55 PM from Maria Parubi: The office of Assemblywoman can be reached at 718-409-0109 or 
district80@nyassembly.gov.  
 
8:57 PM from Maria Parubi: Unfortunatly, I have to leave the meeting now, stay well! My email 
is parubim@nyassembly.gov if you have any direct questions.  
 
8:58 PM from Destiny Cruz: Thank you for sharing that, Debby. Please feel free to message me 
on (917) 509-0836.  
 
9:01 PM from Ranell Ogilvie: Constituents can reach this email: Senatorjbailey@nysenate.gov 
for constituent concerns at this time  
 
9:03 PM from Terence Miller: Hi Jeremy. This is Terence Miller from the Public Advocate's 
office. Can I present. it's short 
 
from Maryanne Joyce: senator Biaggi's office -- Maryanne Joyce.  Email mjoyce@nysenate.gov. 
Office phone: 718-822-2049 
 
9:06 PM from Terence Miller: Tmiller@advocate.nyc.gov 
 
9:07 PM from Ranell Ogilvie: Grab and Go lunches at 1345 E Gunhill Rd, Bronx, NY 10469 for 
Children 18 and under. Hours are 11:30 am - 1:30 pm  
 
from Morris Park BID: Updates from Morris Park BID: our supplementary sanitation services on 
Morris Park Avenue are 'essential'. They continued and were enhanced with additional sanitation 
measures for areas of high-touch (parking meters, mail boxes, etc.). We are accepting food 
donations for local food pantries every day 10am-1pm, at 966 Morris Park Ave, by appointment 
only at 718 6846425. We have a list of open businesses on Morris Park Avenue, it was published 
in the Bronx TImes, and it is available also on our website https://www.morrisparkbid.org/open-
businesses-under-covid19-restrictions. Feel free to reach to us at ed.morrisparkbid@gmail.com if 
needed and thank you all for your work under these stressful and unusual conditions. Camelia 
Tepelus/Morris Park BID 
 
9:08 PM from Maryanne Joyce: NYS Covid Testing Hotline: 1-888-364-3065   NYS Emotional 
Support Line:  1-844-863-9314.  More info here: https://coronavirus.health.ny.gov/home 
 
9:23 PM from Dr Vanessa Salcedo: Good Night!  Stay Safe and Be Well 
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